Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Hollywood Roadhouse in New Germany
Date: Nov 7th, 2015
Officers Present:

	President:
	Keith “Smoker” Efron
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Fred Pawelk
	X

	Vice President:
	Mike Berger
	X
	
	John Houston
	

	Chapter Rep:
	Mike Jencks
	X
	
	Keith Knee
	

	Treasurer:
	Becky Hasslen
	X
	
	Mary Berger
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Mike Shinn
	X

	
	
	
	
	Steve “Cousin Steve” Johnson
	


Total number of members attending: 35
Guests: 1 Sue P. Welcome
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: Fred @ 3:04 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks: 
Smoker - Thank to everyone who showed up for the ditch pick up and the Toys for Tots fundraiser. Mike - Thanks for coming. Please think about running for an officer position.
OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary’s report:

Motion to accept the minutes - Mitch, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed
Treasurer's Report: 
[image: image1.emf]Started October with $2,096.91

Income: Memberships - September $122.00

Memberships - October $30.00

Donations collected for Janet Todd $100.00

Donations collected for Toys for Tots $260.00

Total: $512.00

Expenses: 1st class RN mailed to LC Pres and Rep - October $4.00

Donation to Janet Todd $200.00

Transfer to Toys for Tots fund $260.00

Total: $464.00

October Ending Balance $2,144.91

Earmarks

Seed money for promotional idea $96.56

Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year) $90.00

Reimburse half of Road Guard training fee for up to nine people $135.00

1/2 page ad in Road Noise for the Fall Fundraiser $45.50

2015 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque $90.00

2016 Grounded Hogs Party $900.00

$1,357.06

Petty Cash: $1.00

MRF Donation Fund:  $0.00

Chapter Gambling Fund:  $345.84

Food Shelf Fund: $18.17

Toys for Tots Fund:  $393.77

Buddy Bear Fund $17.00

Grand Total:  $2,920.69

Spendable: $787.85


Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Bill J., 2nd Charm Motion - Passed
Chapter Rep Report: There is still construction going on at the capital so please make individual appointments, transportation will not be provided. NCOM - The Mongols' case involving the seizure of their club patches was dismissed. Frank Ernst thanked everyone who attended the PAC dinner at the rally. Waco Texas - Law enforcement officers are under scrutiny for their actions. Frank is selling t-shirts to help the bikers involved in the Waco incidents. If you want to keep informed about the Waco Texas incident there are 2 pages on facebook with good info 1- Upnorthmn Abatechapter and 2- Motorcycle Profiling Project. Kristie Orn would like to thank everyone who helped with the Ways & Means committee. Discussion was held on how to create a partnership with the Minnesota chapter of Helping Out Our American Heroes (H.O.O.A.H.) an organization that supports military personnel and their families. Discussion was held on how organizations can contact ABATE member who are certified road guards, this item will be further discussed at the next meeting. Upcoming events Tri-County's Turkey Shoot on Nov 21st. South Central chapters' Toys for Kids Nov 28th. Metro Chapter Winter Bash is Jan 23rd.
Voting for the Steven J Kreitlow Award - List of nominees was read and voting was held.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Special Events (Becky and Dave C.): Toys for Tots thanks to everyone who showed up, we made $260 we also received a generous donation. $214 was raised at the meeting after a hat was passed around. Next year maybe have a toy run during the summer, another idea was to a have chili feed at Becky & Dave's. Next event is the Pool & Dart tournament. Grounded Hogs party coming up auction items needed. Start collecting stuff for the garage next May. Spring run will be Jun 11th.
Membership (Dave C.): Letters were sent out to the new members we currently have 241 members.
Legislative Report (Todd R): Mack/Mike - We will be facing a lot of issues in the coming year, try to get people to sign up for ABATE. Please contact your local officials and start establishing relationships. Rep. Jim Nash will resubmit our MC license plate bill. We need to make sure the motorcycle insurance bill does not pass. A moment of silence was observed for Kevin T.
Training and Education (Mary): No Report

State Rally (Smoker): W e're starting to gear up for next year if you have any ideas for bands let him know. The rally is our biggest fundraiser please ask your friends to attend next year.
Public Relations (Mitch B): We raised $2349 at our bowling event. Toys for Tots at KARE 11 is Dec 11th. 
Motion to accept the committee reports - Buzz, 2nd Chris Motion - Passed
OTHER REPORTS
Dial-A-Ride (Mike E): If you kept anyone from riding after drinking too much please email the information to Mike so he can pass the information along. Mike will bring DAR info to the Jan BOD.

MN MC Safety Task Force (Mike B.): The mandatory training issue will be brought up again but in reality the state does not have the capacity to do this. Because of the number of fatalities recorded this year the mandatory helmet issue will be pushed again please encourage all your friends to take a safety course training does help.
Buddy Bears (Fred): 26 Buddy Bears are left. 10 will be donated to the Delano FD, 10 will go to Ridgeview in Chaska and 6 will go to the Crosslake ambulance service. Mediacom will make a $500 commitment to buy more Buddy Bears in 2016. Thank You to Bill Jensen. 
Products (Holly R.): No Report
MRF Report (Mike B.): The MRF will be opposing any national helmet laws we will be pursuing anti-motorcycle profiling bills. An MRF website redesign is underway. Bikers in the Beltway coming up in May. The highway bill that includes items like no more federally funded motorcycle only checkpoints and also the reestablishing of the motorcycle advisory committee and a study that will look at training and education has just passed.
Drawing (Mike E): $5 off products winner – Scott T.
OLD BUSINESS: Happy Birthday to Gene

NEW BUSINESS: 
Food shelf - Please bring canned and/or non-perishable items to the upcoming meetings we will be donating the items to the Buffalo Food Shelf sometime in March.

Nominations for Member of the Year - discussion was held about having this go back to the original format of having nominations in December & January, voting in February and presenting the award in March.

Motion to go back to the original format for the presentation of the Member of the Year award - Charm, 2nd Chris - Motion Passed
Officer no shows for meetings - When you are elected to an officer position please attend the meetings.
Ditch Pick up should we even bother anymore - The majority of members want this activity to continue and Mike Berger will look into the availability of a road closer to where a majority of members live.
Products person - Colleen and her family volunteered to take over the product position.

ABATE U raffle tickets are available
Motion to adjourn the meeting - Buzz, 2nd Batman - Motion Passed

4:20pm

Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern

Motions Passed at the Nov 7th meeting

1. Motion to accept the minutes - Mitch, 2nd Colleen Motion - Passed
2. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Bill J., 2nd Charm Motion - Passed

3. Motion to accept the committee reports - Buzz, 2nd Chris Motion - Passed
4. Motion to go back to the original format for the presentation of the Member of the Year award - Charm, 2nd Chris - Motion Passed

5. Motion to adjourn the meeting - Buzz, 2nd Batman - Motion Passed
UPCOMING EVENTS:

Nov 14th – Pool & Poker Dart Tournament at Delano Lanes in Delano

Dec 5th – Chapter Meeting - Madigan’s in Maple Lake, 3pm
Dec 11th - Toys for Tots donation to KARE 11 @ 6pm, meet at the Perkins across Hwy 55 @ 5:30pm.
Jan 9th – Chapter Meeting - Chops in Hanover, 3pm
~ - 3 - ~


